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MINUTES

Friday, May 3, 2019
2 – 2:25 PM
Chicago Room, University Union

PRESENT:	Amy Ekanayake (Math & Philosophy), Anita Hardeman (Music), Jongho Lee (Political Science/Secretary), Troy Rhoads (Facilities Management/ex-officio), Tom Sadler (Economics), Ian Shelly (Art), Erin Taylor (Political Science/Chair)  	
ABSENT:	Fetene Gebrewold (Public Health), Duke Oursler (Art), Katharine Pawelko (RPTA), Roger Viadero (Environmental Studies/ex-officio)

At the beginning of the meeting, the previous meeting’s minutes were approved. Taylor then welcomed three new members of the CCPU— Amy Ekanayake, Anita Hardeman, and Ian Shelly. After self-introductions of the members of the CCPU who were present at the meeting, Taylor asked Rhoads to give an update on the current projects by Facilities Management.

Rhoads highlighted three major projects supported by state funds—roof repairs, water piping replacement, and the construction of chilled water loops for several campus buildings. He noted that these are the biggest on-going projects. As future building projects, Roads mentioned the possibility of constructing the Performing Arts Center. If state funds are available, a science building could also be built on campus in the future.

Taylor then gave a summary of the two projects the CCPU has completed over the past school year for the new members. First, the CCPU conducted an online survey of faculty on their space needs and submitted the final report on findings from the survey to the faculty senate, which has accepted the report. 

Second, the CCPU was charged with developing a new list of peer institutions in January this year. Over the following months, the CCPU collected relevant information and discussed potential methodologies that could be used to select peer institutions. After much deliberation, the CCPU concluded that a new ad hoc committee should be formed to develop a specific set of criteria to select peer institutions and develop a new list of peer institutions. Sadler and Taylor drafted a report detailing recommendations by the CCPU regarding how to go about completing the tasks. Upon approval of that report at the meeting, Taylor indicated that the report would immediately be sent to the faculty senate.

At the end of the meeting, Lee nominated Sadler to serve as chair of the CCPU for the coming school year. Sadler accepted the nomination and was selected as chair. Shelly volunteered to serve as secretary.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:25PM.  

